
Village of South Blooming  
Grove 

 PUBLIC HEARING 
MUNICIPAL WATER RATES and fees 

Monday 
December 28, 2020 

7:01 P.M. 

1 
 

 

 Call to order                  
o Mayor Kalaj opened the public hearing with the Pledge of Allegiance and called to order the Public 

Hearing regarding Municipal Water Rates and Fees at 7:04 p.m. on December 28, 2020, via Zoom 
ID#975 0000 8147 for the Village of South Blooming Grove Village located at 811 State Route 208, 
within the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

 Roll call 
The following persons were present:  
 
o George Kalaj – Mayor 
o Abraham Weiss – Deputy Mayor 
o John L. Ross - Trustee 
o Yitzchok Feldman– Trustee   
o Johnny Belfort - Trustee 
o Scott B. Ugell, Esq. – Village Attorney  

 
 Mayor’s Comments 

 
o Mayor Kalaj advised that there would be no changes to the water rates and fees for 2021. 

 
 Public Comment 

 
o Sonia Ayala, Merriewold Lane North asked if the process regarding water rates could be explained. 

 
 Adjournment 

 
o Motion to close the public hearing at 7:08p.m. by Mayor Kalaj, seconded by Deputy Mayor Weiss.  5 

Ayes - Mayor Kalaj, Trustee Weiss, Trustee Feldman, Trustee Ross and Trustee Belfort.   
 
 
 

 
Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Kerry Dougherty, Clerk 


